March 15th 2010

Crow River Valley League Meeting
Meeting called to order by South Pres. Jim Zellmann at 7:30pm.

Went over the rule changes and emphasized by the state board at their March 14th meeting.  Namely contracts and stating who is eligible for post-season play, also the change for players signed to non-major league affiliated pro-teams (St. Paul Saints, etc).  Those players will be treated the same as if they went to the Northwoods League or Wood Bat League.

Bill Norman introduced the new bar cards for this year they are effective April 1st, also he talked about the Review Ads for each team.  He needs final copy ASAP and the money due for this year would be paid to the league and then forwarded to the Herald Journal.  The weekly drop sites were discussed in January and there are no changes since that time.

Neil Schlagel went over our existing Ejection Rule –

Jeff Kohls moved to start over the ejection rule once playoffs began, Brian Eggers seconded and the motion passed.

Nik Frank moved to keep the 3 game suspension for the 2nd offense and Jeff Kohls seconded, motion passed.

The ruling that after the third ejection the player/manager would be unable to participate for the remainder of the season, playoffs included, was discussed and no change was moved upon.

Northwest Umpires will be the league umpire for this upcoming year as discussed in January, and all teams were suppose to fill out the form online so that Jeff Schmidt could set us up with access to the Arbeiter website.

The league once again decided to use the Diamond D-1pro baseball and Dave Sell delivered each teams balls to this meeting with the amount owed by each team to be payable to the Glencoe Brewers.

The rule adopted last year for the first round of the playoffs for the higher seed to have the option to play its first home game on Saturday was again discussed and will be effective again for this coming year.

Jeff Kohls moved to not have the individual teams pay the $150 dues to the league for the 2010 season, Nik Franck seconded and the motion passed.  Each team however is still responsible to pay the league treasurer $665.00 for the insurance ($300) and Review Ads ($365).

Region 7C host for the 2010 season is up for a south team.  Those teams asking for consideration were Norwood, Young America, Brownton and Cologne.  Paper ballot results were Cologne 5, Norwood 4, Young America 1 & Brownton 1.  The 2010 Region 7C Tournament was awarded to Cologne at this time.

New Business:

North Playoffs will need to adjust this year due to only 5 class C teams.  They will follow the same model that the South has used in the recent years.  Seeds 1, 2, & 3 will have a bye the first week of playoffs and the 4th & 5th seeds will play a best of three series the first week of the playoff schedule.  Upon their completion seeds 2 and 3 will play each other and then seed 1 will play the winner of the series between 4 & 5.  As always seed 1 will have first choice for days of the week to play.

There was a 10 minute recess to finalize schedules between individual teams, after that recess the schedule was finalized and will be forwarded onto the umpires association as well as Jeremy Stender and KGLB 1310 AM for possible radio games.  After all this is finalized the schedule will be posted on the website as well as given to Herald Journal to make up the signs for the upcoming season.

Motion from Jeff Kohls and seconded by Brian Eggers to adjourn, motion passed at 8:44pm
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